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Police Service of Scotland

Community Council meeting



We’re working hard to keep people safe across Scotland – tell us what matters to you in your community, please take our online public consultation: www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts
North Berwick Community Council Meeting

Date of Meeting:  Tuesday 7th April 2020
Foreword:

During the period of the last report there have been several incidents of note. 

I am aware that there may be more incidents but, due to the nature of these, or ongoing investigations, I cannot give full details.

They are broken down in terms of the agreed priorities for the ward.

Ward Priorities

1. Road Safety

· No issues
2. Antisocial Behaviour

· Sometime between Friday 28th Feb and Monday 2nd March, 2 bikes have had their tyres slashed whilst they were left at Law Primary School.  Details taken and further enquiries to be made. 

· In the evening of Saturday 7th March a male was allegedly assaulted whilst within The Auld Hoose.  Details taken by police and further enquiries to be made.

· It was reported on Sunday 8th March that numerous vehicles had been damaged in the North Berwick area.  Also a window frame of a house had been damaged on Nungate Road.  Details taken for all incidents and further enquiries to be made.

· On 8th March, police received a report of youths causing a nuisance at Dall Hallow by throwing items at window.  Police attended; no damage and no sign of youths.  Local Community Officers made aware as ongoing issues.

· In the early hours of Tuesday 10th March, a side window was smashed by throwing a brick at same at a house in Eastfield Road.  Enquiries ongoing.
· In the early hours of Tuesday 10th March, a car was damaged whilst parked on Brodie Avenue.  Enquiries ongoing.

· On Friday 13th March, an assault took place at Quality Street, North Berwick.  Police attended and enquiries are being made to trace the suspect.

3. Housebreaking

· In the afternoon of Thursday 5th March, an attempted robbery took place at Nisa Loco shop, Lochbridge Road, North Berwick. Enquiries ongoing.
· A holiday home in South Hamilton Road, North Berwick was broken in to, unknown at this time exactly when.  At the moment nothing appears to have been stolen.  Enquiries ongoing. 
4. Parking

· 75 parking tickets were issued by the East Lothian Parking wardens in North Berwick during the month of February 2020.
· During the Covid-19 outbreak car parking restrictions in designated parking spaces has been suspended.

CAPP

CAPP MEETINGS HAVE BEEN CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE
Other Incidents of note / relevant Community Council information

· On the 4th March a male shoplifter stole a trolley full of goods from Tesco’s.  CCTV available and police making enquiries to identify culprit.
· On the 16th March, a female shoplifter stole alcohol and groceries from The Co-op, High Street, North Berwick.  CCTV available and enquiries ongoing.

· On 25th March, police were called to a male possibly smashing a window of a neighbouring property on Lochbridge Road.  Police attended; no trace of male and no damage to any property.

· Over this last two weeks Police have received several calls about social distancing in the local area from play parks to Golf courses, to persons in vehicles. By and large the vast majority of the public are supporting the request and are abiding by Government guidelines.  

Feedback from meeting
Please e-mail any feedback to:

NorthBerwickCoastalCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
Or

john.paterson2@scotland.pnn.police.uk  
Or

peter.bamford@scotland.pnn.police.uk
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